December 29, 1931 Capt. Herbert L. Kuhn Attorney at Law 46 Morrison Avenue West Somerville, Mass. My dear Captain: Both Mrs. Simons and I enjoyed very much your Christmas letter, and I am sure that we both would have enjoyed making your last summer's trip through interesting portions of Massachusetts. I think of you many times, and always with real appreciation for the kindness extended to me when I was in Boston. I hope to take time enough to visit many places of interest in New England. As I have told you before, my forbears came over early, and had a part in all of the early struggles of the colonies. Mrs. Simons joins me in wishing you and yours a happy and prosperous year. Most sincerely, WCS: IML 12/30/31